
                                                  Windham Community Organization
                                                                         June 26, 2019
                                                                     Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.  Present were Ellen McDuffie, Kathy Jungermann, Gail Wyman, and Imme Maurath.

Motion by Imme to accept the minutes of the May 29, 2019 meeting, as presented, passed by unanimous vote.

Treasurer absent, no Treasurers report presented.

Committee Reports:

     Good Neighbors-An update to the Procedural Guidelines for the Good Neighbors Committee was submitted by Pat Cherry.  After review and discussion by the members present, a motion to accept the new guidelines was moved by Imme and unanimously approved.

     News and Notes-Subscription drive by the numbers: 551 copies mailed out, 148 to 05359 and 403 to other zips.  Total mailing cost was $100.01: $0.17 for 05359 zip code and $0.18 for outside local zip code. 

Old Business:

     Thank you letters for contributions totaling $50.00 and above are in the process of being sent out by Kathy Jungermann.

     Reminder: All requests for reimbursement must be accompanied by a receipt.

New Business:
     Chicken BBQ-Ellen reports that notices have been placed in local papers advertising the date and time of the Chicken BBQ.  Kathy Jungermann will distribute flyers locally.  Imme will place the sandwich boards on Windham Hill Road, RT. 121, RT. 30 and at the Meeting House. The recipe for shortbread used in the Strawberry shortcake dessert was distributed. Volunteers may be needed on Friday, July 12, to prepare strawberries.  Volunteers will meet at the firehouse at 9:00 a.m. Saturday morning, July 13, to move chairs and tables to the Meeting House. Imme to purchase chicken, strawberries, and salad ingredients.  WCO members have signed up to provide potato salad, sweetbreads, baked beans, shortbread, and corn muffins.  Mary Boyer will prepare salad.

Chocolate Fest-We have not been asked to contribute or participate as of yet.  Location has been moved to the Motel in the Meadow in Chester.

Added to the agenda was a discussion regarding a contribution to the Robert Hescock Memorial Fund.  A motion was made by Imme to contribute $500.00, passed by unanimous vote.

Motion by Kathy to adjourn at 8:05, passed by unanimous vote.


